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was the consensus of the meeting to invite Dan Stewart to attend the next ETMD meeting 
to gain his perspective on the proposed US Bike Rte 1. 

7. After a dialog, it was agreed that each trustee will submit an article to editor John 
Andrews for the winter 2010 Annual ETMD  Newsletter by 15 Nov.  To be mailed with a 
letter requesting that towns budget their annual dues payment during the first two weeks 
of January 2010.   

8. Because Unitil has been bringing safety problems caused by non-ET-related 
individuals to the attention of ETMD, a plan was proposed to organize a meeting of all 
ET corridor town public works departments and invite Unitil to attend and to provide 
safety guidelines.  Some incidents were reported:  Apparently an IF&W biologist drove 
stakes into the pipeline corridor as part of a study to collect data on bats.  It was reported 
that Brown Industrial Group dropped large trees on top of the pipeline as part of the KAB 
project that is being monitored by GSGT and MDOT.   

9. Jessica Wagner reported that OOB and Scarborough PD’s were  awarded a grant 
to police ATV trespass on the ET and that because the money has been spent, monitoring 
has ended.  Bob LaNigra and John Andrews reported that recent ATV trespassing has 
resulted in surface damage.  No motions. 

10. Because the 2nd Wednesday in November is Veterans Day, and Kennebunk Town 
Hall will be closed, the meeting consensus was to investigate holding the meeting at 
North Dam Mill in Biddeford on November 4, a week early, avoding the holiday and 
allowing Trustees the opportunity to visit the ET office.  Carole Brush will investigate.  

11. At 10:35, Dan Letelier moved adjournment. Harry Tomah seconded. Unanimous. 

Next meeting target plan:  4 November at 8:30 am in North Dam Mill, Biddeford.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

John Andrews, 
ETMD Secretary 
15 October 2009 
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Minutes of 14 October 2009 

Kennebunk Town Hall 

Trustee Attendance: 

Kittery   -  
Elliot    - 
S. Berwick   Terrence Parker  
N. Berwick  - 
Wells    Harry Tomah 
Kennebunk  Mike Claus   
Arundel  Tad Redway  
Biddeford  Dan Letelier   
Saco   Bob Hamblen, President  
Old Orchard Beach Jessica Wagner, Vice President  
Scarborough  Bill Reichl   
South Portland  - 
ETA 1   John Andrews, Sect/Treas 
ETA 2   Bob LaNigra  
ETA 3    - 
 
Executive Director  

Carole Brush 
 

1. Chairman Hamblen called the meeting to order at 8:37 A.M. 

2. Harry Tomah moved acceptance of the August Minutes (There was no September 
meeting.) Jessica Wagner seconded. Unanimously approved. 

3. Carole reported KAB & Saco-OOB  project.  Both projects are pretty close to 
plans with about a two-week slip on the Saco-OOB project.  

4. John Andrews moved ETMD extend its lease for office space by two more years 
at $105 per month. Seconded by Bob LaNigra. Unanimously approved.  

5. Terrence Parker reported on ETMAP website progress. The on-line interactive 
map will have 50 viewable bubbles.  It was agreed by consensus to award the 
development contract to Black Fly Interactive of Rollingsford, NH with an included $200 
annual support fee.  Each town will be required to produce photos of their selected town 
points of interest and supporting text.  It is currently assumed that an intern will add each 
point of interest to the on-line map.   

6. Trustees conducted a dialog on what to do with the on-road ET as the off-road ET 
become more and more available.   The dialog included how to work with the proposed 
US Bike Rte 1 that some assume will follow what was defined as the original all on-road 
ET.  There was strong support for the continued marking of an on-road, mostly paved ET 
route for those skinny tire bike riders who may not be seeking an off-road quiet ride.  It 
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